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AND SO IT GOES…SEPTEMBER 
AGAIN Our first meeting of the school year is
Thursday, September 15 at 7 pm. at Kennard 
Junior Classical Academy, 5031 Potomac. Park 
and enter the building from the Fairview side, 
upper playground/parking area. We have Ted 
Drewes for dessert after the meeting!

WE ALWAYS INVITE…
10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer, whose ward 
includes most of Kingshighway Hills; 23rd Ward 
Alderman Joe Vaccaro, whose ward includes the
blocks south of Pernod and west of Brannon; 
Neighborhood Improvement Specialist Annette
Bridges; Community Affairs Police Officer 
Don Veile.  Here is your opportunity to meet 
and ask questions of these public servants.

OUR NEXT STATE REP?
Peter Meredith, who last month won the 
Democratic Primary election for our District, 
has in fact attended some of our meetings already.
Thanks to Mike Colona, our state rep for the 
past eight years, for his efforts and for coming 
to meetings as much as possible.

WE HAVE A VICE-PRESIDENT
Megan Gallagher, already a KHNA Board 
member and the CFO (Chief Fun Officer, a 
fitting post for her) has volunteered. Also, her 
neighbor, Marilyn Hummel, is now a member 
of the Board.  Welcome, Marilyn!

GO TO INFO AND LINKS AT
KINGSHIGHWAYHILLS.COM
ANNETTE’S NEWS
23rd Ward NIS Annette Bridges is now 
officially the NIS of the 10th Ward as well. Both
wards within the KHNA neighborhood now have 
the same NIS. This is very good news to those 
of us 10th Ward residents who know Annette 
from the KHNA meetings. Reach her by phone
or email…see the other side of this page.

OTHER MEETINGS THIS YEAR
Plan on Nov. 17, Jan. 19, 2017 and March 16.
  

GOOD LUCK AND FAREWELL
KHNA Board member Jennifer King has 
resigned.  Her fellow members are truly sorry 
to see her leave the neighborhood and wish 
Jennifer and her family all the best.

NOM
If we are to be in the NOM, a proactive anti- 
crime program through the Circuit Attorney’s 
office, we have to work with the Tilles Park 
neighborhood, since our two areas make up 
the Northhampton neighborhood recognized 
by the city.  More about that from President 
Brendan Gates at the meeting.

GOALS FOR THIS YEAR?
Better communication? More neighborhood 
activities? Communication with nearby 
businesses? These all came out of our most 
recent Board meeting.  What do you think?

THE EXECUTIVE BOARD of KHNA
still has room at the table for you. 

HAPPY HOURS
There have been some Happy Hours the fourth
Thursday including a wider group than just 
Kingshighway Hills residents. Stay tuned for an 
announcement of the next date and location.
FALL FESTIVAL AT KENNARD
Kennard Jr. Classical Academy will hold its 
annual fall party for students and their 
families after school on Friday, October 14.  
Word to the wise for those who live nearest the
school.  

NEXT NEWSLETTER IN NOVEMBER
We plan to distribute paper copies of the next 
newsletter throughout the neighborhood.  



ECYCLING EVENT
Hope Lutheran Church in SOHA, corner of 
Brannon and Itaska, will be accepting 
electronic and other items on Saturday 
morning, September 17.

TRYING NOT TO LOSE HER 
BALANCE,
this writer is straddling the divide between the 
world of modern technology and the tried and 
true ways of communicating. Is there a 
volunteer who would keep in touch by phone 
with those neighbors who would prefer that?

FANS OF NEXT DOOR.COM,
please pass on useful information to those of 
your neighbors who are not on it.  By the way, 
those of you who regularly read and post on 
nextdoor.com about significant concerns, 
please consider coming to the neighborhood 
meeting and meeting face to face with us.  If 
you have a busy schedule or little ones at 
home, please consider speaking with some 
neighbors and sending at least one of you to 
the meeting to ask questions and report back.  
Your KHNA is trying to work on problems, and 
we need to truly hear from you and not just read 
your posts.

RUMORS
The rumors about the original Southwest 
Bank (now BMO Harris) on Kingshighway 
and Southwest were not just rumors.  We may 
have to wait a while for a resolution, however.  

DUES
The Executive Board decided to raise dues for 
new members to $10.00 per person, $15.00 per 
family.  

BIG TRASH PICKUP
On our Facebook page there was a question 
about “big trash”.  Our monthly pickup is the 
third Monday (or a day or two after). PLEASE
do not lean these items against the dumpsters. 

PHONE DIRECTORY

Citizens Service Bureau----------------622-4800
Congressman Lacy Clay-----------------367-1970
Mo. State Senator Joe Keaveny---573-751-3599
            -----Joe.Keaveny@senate.mo.gov
Mo. State Rep. Mike Colona------------573-751-6736
                 ----mike.colona@house.mo.gov
10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer------------772-4489
               -----------vollmerjoe @att.net
23rd Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro------------718-0131
              -------carwashdaddy@sbcglobal.net
10th & 23rd Ward NIS Annette Bridges------657-1352
Police--Non-emergency------------------231-1212
Police Hot Line---------------------------241-COPS
Public Affairs Officer Don Veile------444-0168
Crimestoppers---------------------1-866-371-TIPS

KHNA OFFICERS & BOARD 
MEMBERS

Telephone voice mail--------------------643-8454
e-mail address:                   

contact@kingshighwayhills.com  
         

President and Webmaster Brendan Gates, Vice 
President Megan Gallagher, Treasurer Chad 
Beffa and Board Members Marilyn Hummel, 
Marcella Milcic (membership, newsletter), and 
Joseph McGuire.
----  ---  ----  ---  ----  ---  ----  ---  ---  ---  

Through 8/31/17       

KINGSHIGHWAY HILLS MEMBERSHIP DUES
Individual------$10   Family---$15   Business $25

Name________________________________________

Address_______________________________________

Phone________________________________________

E-Mail _______________________________________

Bring to the next meeting OR mail to
KHNA 

 c/o 5001 Pernod, St. Louis, MO 63139


